LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Walkden Congregational Church

Manchester Road

Walkden

29th November, 2004

Meeting commenced:
6.10 p.m.
"
ended:
8.11 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Doris Fernandez - in the Chair

Councillors Jim King, David Lewis, Iain Lindley, Barbara Miller, Bernard Pennington and Alice Smyth


Jon Faulkner 
-
Greater Manchester Police



Stephen Farrow 
-
Walkden Central Residents’ Association



Aled Owen 
- 
Walkden High School



Rebecca Eames 
-
Salford Advertiser



Sylvia Phillips 
-
St. Paul’s Peel Parish Community Hall



Sandra Turner
}
Walkden Congregational Church



John Turner
}



Dave Brennand 
-
Harrop Fold School



Carole Cain 
-
WDCT



Eileen Hartigan 
-
Community Network Organiser



Cath Weatherby 
-
Local Resident and Deputy Chair of the





Community Committee


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Anne Williams 
-
Strategic Director of Community, Health and Social





Care - Area Co-ordinator



Angie Taylor 

-
Neighbourhood Manager



Eileen Buchan 

-
Salford Youth Service



Chris Tucker

- 
Community Development Officer



Heidi Finlay 

-
Neighbourhood Management Team



Graham Smith 

-
Community Safety Officer



Nikki Park 

-
Customer and Support Services Directorate

51.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Eric Burgoyne, Vincent Devine and Beryl Chapman, Josie Browne, Adrian Dunning, Val Burgoyne and John McCarty.

Angie Taylor reported that Beryl Chapman had recently undergone treatment at hospital following a fall and, it was agreed that a letter be sent on behalf of Members of the Community Committee, wishing her a speedy recovery.

52.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 27th September, 2004, be approved as a correct record.

53.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Minute 38(a) - Youth - Graffiti on the Wheeled Sports Ramp Facility



at Parr Fold Park


Aled Owen referred to the concerns expressed with regard to the graffiti on the wheeled sports ramp at Parr Fold Park and suggested that it may be beneficial to involve those young people who use the facility in a project to decorate the structure which may assist in the prevention of future vandalism.


Councillor Bernard Pennington indicated that some of the graffiti displayed on the wheeled sports ramp facility was offensive and therefore needed to be removed at the earliest opportunity.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Area Co-ordinator liaise with the Chief Executive to ensure that the offensive graffiti was removed at the earliest opportunity.




(2) THAT Eileen Buchan liaise with officers within the Arts Development Team to investigate whether it would be possible to establish a project involving young people to decorate the wheeled sports ramp facility.




(3) THAT the concerns with regard to the graffiti and the suggestion to establish a project with young people using the facility, be referred for consideration at the next meeting of the Youth Task Group.


(b)
Minute 39 - Open Cast Coal Mining

RESOLVED:
THAT Angie Taylor and Nikki Park liaise with Dave Jolley to identify whether it would be possible for Members of the Community Committee to attend the meeting currently being organised by representatives of UK Coal in Bolton on 31st January, 2005.

54.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Political Executive Group held on 9th November, 2004, be noted.

55.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Youth

Eileen Buchan provided an update on the work undertaken by the Salford Youth Service, with specific reference to:-

· Outreach Work - Harrop Fold School.

· Duke of Edinburgh Award - Harrop Fold School.

· Projects at Walkden Congregational Church.

· Links with Walkden High School.

· Contact with Older Young People.

· Part-time Youth Worker in Walkden.

· Event at Buile Hill - Health.

· Partnership Working.

* Connexions.

* Harrop Fold School.

* Community Police.

· Funding Received from the Drug Action Team.

Angie Taylor reported on the Princes Trust Project which had been undertaken in September, 2004, which had been extremely successful and it was hoped that a further project would commence in January, 2005.

Sylvia Phillips referred to the Revelations Community Project which was progressing successfully.

Councillor Alice Smyth expressed concern with regard to the lack of publicity provided by the Salford Advertiser on projects in the area.

Rebecca Eames indicated that (a) there had been a number of articles on the Princes Trust Project, however, there were some difficulties experienced with regard to obtaining certain information and (b) the Salford Advertiser had just implemented a new structure and it was hoped that a particular officer would be assigned to each of the Community Committee areas and would attend future meetings.

(b)
General
(i)
Chris Tucker
The Chair welcomed Chris Tucker, the new Community Development Worker for the area to his first meeting of the Community Committee.

(ii)
Big Deal
Angie Taylor reported on ‘Big Deal’, a Christian organisation who had arranged clean-up events and requested that Members consider whether they would like a project organised in their area.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.


(iii)

VE Day Celebrations - 8th May, 2005
Angie Taylor reported that (a) consideration of appropriate ways to celebrate VE Day would be discussed at the next meeting of the Senior Moments Task Group and (b) a contribution had been made from the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee’s devolved budget to the citywide project.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that there had been a number of meetings of the working group which had been established by the City Council to look at appropriate ways to celebrate the event, each of which had been well attended and numerous ideas had been discussed.

Reference was made to the experiences/memories of people in the area and the need to ensure that those continued to be remembered.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted and that any suggestions for appropriate ways to celebrate the event be forwarded to Angie Taylor.

(iv)

CCTV
Angie Taylor reported that a CCTV camera had now been installed on Eastern Way and the next three sites identified for the provision of such facility were Whittle Street, Brookhurst Drive and Spa Crescent 

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(v)
Guild Hall
Angie Taylor reported that the improvements had now been made to the Guild Hall, the official opening would take place on 4th December, 2004, and the feedback from groups using the premises was extremely positive.

Reference was made to (a) whether a future meeting of the Community Committee could be held at the Guild Hall and (b) the car parking in the area.

Angie Taylor reported that the funding obtained to carry out the improvements to the Guild Hall was limited and was allocated to the priorities identified, therefore, the issue of car parking in the area could not be addressed and in relation to whether a future meeting of the Community Committee could be held at the premises, the facility was used by numerous groups, however, attempts would be made to identify whether it would be available.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(vi)

Eileen Hartigan - Salford Community Network Organiser
Eileen Hartigan reported that she had recently been appointed as the Salford Community Network Organiser, which involved working at a community level to attempt to get voices heard.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

56.
POLICING PRIORITY AREA - UPDATE
Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner (a) reported that this would be his last official engagement as the Policing Priority Area Project Manager, as the project had now come to an end and (b) provided a presentation on the history of the project, and what it had achieved, the main points of which were as follows:-

· Little Hulton Policing Priority Area Project - 19th May, 2003 to 29th November, 2004.

· Home Office Initiative Designed to Achieve Crime Reduction Through Better Partnership Working.

· The Need for a Policing Priority Area.

* Improve Greater Manchester Police performance.

* Identify what worked well.

* Inform Neighbourhood Management development.

* Make a difference to peoples lives.

· How Did the Project Start?

* Project Board established.

* Priority actions identified.

* Start to deliver actions.

* Get rid of bureaucracy.

· Priorities.

· Main Actions.

* Operation Potter (August, 2003).

* Under age alcohol sales.

* Operation Victoria (October-December, 2003).

* Operation Powis (Autumn 2003).

* School based police officers in Harrop Fold School and Walkden High School.

* Use of new anti-social behaviour legislation.

* 2 environmental clean-ups.

* Void properties reduced.

* Derelict areas landscaped.

* Monitored radios provided to Little Hulton traders in conjunction with CCTV.

* Improved street lighting and fencing provided by Burglary Reduction Team.

· Recent Issues.

* Kenyon Way flats to be demolished in January, 2005 and site to be redeveloped.

* Mount Skip shops improvement works and camera (with suitable refurbishment


when review completed).

* Beat Sweep Operation.

* Use of new anti-social behaviour legislation (Exclusion Zones).

* Phase 2 - CCTV cameras.

* Phase 3 - CCTV cameras, to be completed in approximately January, 2005.

* BT Safe Homes Initiative.

· Impact on Crime Figures.

· Public Transport Crime.

· Perceptions of Little Hulton - Positive Feedback.

· Life After Policing Priority Area Project.

* Neighbourhood policing.

* Inspector Andy Sutcliffe and team.

* Neighbourhood Management.

* Partnership working.

Angie Taylor circulated a document which demonstrated how neighbourhood management would work in Salford, with specific reference to the membership and role of Community Committees, Political Executive Groups, Executive Groups and the Neighbourhood Team.

The Area Co-ordinator reported that the funding obtained from the Policing Priority Area Project had been effectively matched by a variety of sources which had been made possible from valuable partnership working and Salford had recently been selected to receive assistance with health inequalities, resulting in the provision of additional support, the area, therefore, would continue to benefit from the extra resources.

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner provided a video presentation on the CCTV work which  had been carried out in the area.

Reference was made to (a) the cost of the project, (b) the Policing Priority Area Project and the benefit to the whole of the Community Committee area, (c) initial reservations for the Walkden area which had since been alleviated by the positive work carried out and (d) future enhancements to the CCTV system.

Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner indicated that (i) the funding provided by H.M. Government was allocated to establish the post of Project Manager, (ii) he had enjoyed his work on the project and wished to thank all those who had provided him with assistance, and (iii) he was confident that further improvements would be made.

RESOLVED:
THAT Chief Inspector Jon Faulkner, Angie Taylor and all those working on the project be thanked for all their hard work, and that they be congratulated on their achievements/success.

57.
SALFORD COMMUNITY RADIO
Councillor Jim King reported on the Radio Regen, Salford Community Radio Project, with specific reference to:-

· The history of the project.

· What the project had achieved and those who had benefited from the facility.

· Funding for the project which had ceased in March, 2004.

· Salford Community Radio who were a non-profit community enterprise which had been established to take the project forward in Salford.

· OFCOM who had launched a national bidding round for permanent radio licences.

· Salford Community Radio’s submission of a quality permanent radio licence bid to OFCOM.

· Bid supported by Members of the City Council at their meeting held on 17th November, 2004.

· Numerous letters of support from community organisations and a variety of agencies.

· Application for a periodical licence had been made and a broadcast would be made from 3rd to 9th December, 2004, in Salford.

· The disadvantages of the project was that funding still needed to be obtained and applications had been submitted to a variety of sources and the area coverage allowed was limited.

· The site identified as a possible transmitter was the Civic Centre, in Swinton.

The Area Co-ordinator indicated that the projects had been successful and it may be possible in future for neighbourhood management to use the facility to publicise the work of Community Committees.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Councillor Jim King be thanked for an informative presentation.




(2) THAT Salford Community Radio be supported in the submission of their bid for a permanent radio licence.

58.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Angie Taylor circulated the Community Action Plan for 2004/05, which (a) highlighted the level of partnership working involved, (b) demonstrated how the plan had been developed, (c) detailed the seven pledges, (d) highlighted the priorities identified for action and (e) detailed what had been achieved during the previous 12 months.

Reference was made to Walkden Recreation Centre and the provision of a One Stop Shop in Walkden and Angie Taylor indicated that both issues had been included within the Community Action Plan.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Community Action Plan for 2004/2005 be adopted.

59.
DECISIONS OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN BUDGET SUB-GROUP HELD ON 8TH NOVEMBER, 2004

RESOLVED:
THAT the decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group made at its meeting held on 8th November, 2004, be endorsed.

60.
BUDGET STATEMENT
Angie Taylor (a) submitted the financial budget statement as at 22nd November, 2004, in respect of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee devolved budget for 2004/05, (b) reported that additional funding in the amount of £16,500 had been obtained from the Drug Action Team which would be allocated to the provision of CCTV in the area and (c) reported that it was proposed to submit a report at the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held in January, 2005, detailing the remaining funding available and how the money should be allocated.


RESOLVED:
THAT the financial position statement and the information provided be noted.

61.
POSITIVE ACTION PRESS STATEMENTS

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included in the positive action press statements:-

· Policing Priority Area - Progress.

· Summary of the Community Action Plan.

· Decisions of the Little Hulton/Walkden Budget Sub-Group - 8th November, 2004.

62.
ITEMS FOR COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 31ST JANUARY, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 31st January, 2004:-

· Community Committee’s Devolved Budget - Update.

· Landlord Accreditation.

63.
BUDGET CONSULTATION 2005/06

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that there would be a special meeting of the Community Committee on 6th December, 2004, to enable Members to be consulted on the budget planning process for 2005/06.

64.
HARROP FOLD SCHOOL
Dave Brennand, Deputy Head Teacher of Harrop Fold School reported that (a) attempts were being made to re-establish Harrop Fold as a community school and any interested groups would be welcome to use the facility and (b) awards were being introduced in an attempt to increase attendance at the school and any donations of appropriate prizes would be welcomed.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

65.
SEASONAL GREETINGS

The Chair wished all those present a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.

66.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on 31st January, 2005, at the One Stop Shop, Little Hulton, commencing at 6.00 p.m.
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